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Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks  

Central Region 

5775 Yonge Street, 8th floor 
North York ON  M2M 4J1 
Tel.:     416 326-6700 
Fax.:    416 325-6345 

Ministère de l’Environnement, de  
la Protection de la nature et des Parcs 

Région du Centre 

8e étage, 5775, rue Yonge 
North York ON  M2M 4J1 
Tél. :     416 326-6700 
Téléc. : 416 325-6345 

July 16, 2024 

Andrew Evans  
Director, Waste Management Services 
The Regional Municipality of Durham 
605 Rossland Road East 
Whitby ON  L1N 6A3 

Lindsay Milne 
Director, Waste Management and Forestry 
The Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket ON  L3Y 6Z1 

Re: Durham/York Energy from Waste Project 
2023 Annual Groundwater and Surface Water Monitoring Report 
Minister’s Notice of Approval Condition 20.8 
Environmental Compliance Approval Condition 7(14) 

Dear Mr. Anello and Ms. McDowell, 

Thank you for the above-noted submission. This letter serves as a confirmation of receipt of the 
2023 Annual Groundwater and Surface Water Monitoring Report (report), prepared by RWDI on 
behalf of Durham and York Regions. The report was submitted in accordance with Condition 
20.8 of the Environmental Assessment (EA) Notice of Approval and Condition 7(14) of the 
Environment Compliance Approval for this project. 

The ministry has no concerns with the conclusions and recommendations of the report. The 
review of the report by staff is attached.  

In accordance with EA Condition 20.3(d), a meeting is required to discuss the results of the 
monitoring program and any potential changes that could be made to the program. I trust that 
following consultation with the York-Durham District Office, this item can be added to our 
regularly scheduled meetings.  



2 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project. If you have any questions regarding 
these comments, please contact Ted Belayneh at ted.belayneh@ontario.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

 

 
Rachael Fletcher  
Director, Central Region 
 
Attachment: 45753 MECP Review DYEC 2023 Annual Monitoring Report, dated June 14, 2024 
   
 
 
cc. Paul Martin, Manager, Technical Support Section, Central Region, MECP 

 Ted Belayneh, Supervisor (A), Water Resources, Central Region, MECP 
 Vince Bulman, Groundwater Group Lead, Central Region, MECP 
 Kathleen O’Neill, Director, Environmental Assessment Branch, MECP 

Andrew Evers, Manager, Environmental Assessment Branch, MECP 
 Celeste Dugas, Manager, York Durham District Office, MECP 

Jeff Butchart, Issues Project Coordinator, York Durham District Office, MECP 
 Phil Dunn, Senior Environmental Officer, York Durham District Office, MECP 
 Andrew Evans, DYEC Manager, Durham Region 
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